










 
Agenda Item: 

5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Alina Cervantes 

Comment: Good evening. Like many parents, I am tired of submitting the same comments every 
meeting, but it seems we lack options. Here  are my demands again- 1. Take action on 
the 3ft spacing to at least allow all students to collapse cohorts and attend 12 hrs per 
week. We are tired of resolutions with no teeth. 2. Engage in public advocacy to get our 
kids back in school. We already know SCTA does not respond to facts or science, so 
please try public shaming. Organize a protest. Talk to the media. Write an op Ed for the 
paper. If you truly want kids back in school, have some courage and stop expecting 
parents to do your jobs as public advocates for our kids.  

Again, it is outrageous that kids CAN’T go for a full day of school, but they CAN eat 
lunch outside and stay until 2:00pm as part of the district’s after school program. It’s 
even more outrageous and inequitable that some children will now get 12 hours of in 
person school while some are stuck with only 6. This is educational malpractice and I 
wish we had a way to sue SCTA, but instead you will be the ones getting sued. We know 
SCTA does not put children first. They have proven that time and time again. That is old 
news, and I’m tired of hearing it’s the reason you can’t do anything. We know SCTA 
leadership is awful. So what? Do we continue to let the school yard bully beat up our 
kids because they are just too mean? We don’t have time for your lack of courage 
anymore.  

We need re-opening plans on EVERY Board agenda and detailed plans for Fall. We need 
you loud and we need you public facing. We know SCTA likes to stall until the week 
before so they can use the panic of teachers and parents as leverage at the bargaining 
table. Please don’t let that happen again. After all we’ve been through, teachers, parents 
and children deserve better, so do better.  

Sent from my iPhone 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/24/2021 9:56:12 PM 



 
Agenda Item: 

5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: John Buchholz 

Comment: Congratulations.  You’ve successfully run out the clock.  You all came up with an MOU 
that was obsolete and outdated the moment it was approved in March.  Then the SCTA 
refused to meet and confer with the Board even though the CDC changed its 
recommendation from 6 feet to 3 feet, and as a result my kids have been in school a 
dismal 6 hours per week since the MOU went into effect in April.  Then many cohorts 
got collapsed because you all realized that you could actually fit all those kids into a 
classroom and still maintain 6 feet of distance.  The SCTA still refuses to accept the 3-
feet recommendation, and as a result if this inaction my kids are STILL in school a 
dismal 6 hours per week. 

It’s now May 25th, two months since an obsolete MOU was approved, and now you’re 
only debating whether or not kids can go to school 12 hours a week instead of 6.  Even if 
you approve it, it’s still barely more than half the amount of time that they should be at 
school.  The Board’s inability to stand up to an unreasonable and bullying teacher’s 
union has infuriated me and other parents for many months, but more importantly it has 
failed our children.  So congratulations.  The game is almost over.  The clock is nearly 
expired.  And every single child and family in this district lost. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/24/2021 10:01:29 PM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Rowena Gray 

Comment: I write in support of getting all children back into school full-time, in-person (i.e. 
collapsing all the cohorts and disregarding earlier and now outdated 6ft guidelines). 
Other districts and countries and private schools have run the experiment and the results 
are in-- schooling is safe. Please provide in-person education for all at the earliest 
possible date. Parents appreciate those on the board and in the district who are listening 
to science and to the needs of families and children and who want to work together 
towards a better education for all Sac City kids. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 6:42:25 AM 



 
Agenda Item: 

5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: kathryn colson 

Comment: I strongly support getting rid of the outdated 6ft distancing standard. Kids need to be 
back in school in person unless there is a legitimate health and safety risk.  

We shouldn't still be talking about this issue. It should be simple. Collapse the cohorts as 
much as possible so that kids can learn at school.  

We need to be focusing on the full reopening in the fall. The information released on the 
summer programs and after school care has been very last minute and rushed. We need 
to plan now so that the fall will go smoothly and kids can get back on track. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 8:02:24 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Kimberly Buchholz 

Comment: I urge you to immediately collapse the remaining cohorts.  

The SCTA will always have a reason why it can’t do something, why a plan won’t work. 
They have constantly villainized the District and bullied their way into positions totally 
unsupported by public health and science.  

SCUSD was behind all neighboring districts when it approved the MOU back in March. 
SCUSD remained behind as the SCTA refused to negotiate on the 3’ versus 6’ spacing. 
SCUSD is still behind as many students are still in person only 6 hours per week.   

What will it take for the District to stand up to the SCTA for the benefit of the students? 
No wonder families are fleeing the District and 44 teachers are facing layoffs. How does 
the SCTA justify its position when so many of its paying members are losing their jobs?  

My children have been failed from Day 1of this year. Time to throw them a bone, albeit 
an insufficient one. All children of SCUSD deserved a better education than they 
received this year. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 8:03:55 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Holly Singleteary 

Comment: As an Black mother of middle and high school age children, this pandemic has affected 
my children greatly in the academic setting. The black and brown communities are now 
further pushed down and have truly lost so much academically that teachers can’t even 
start to imagine how to address. I am thankful and support the collapsing of cohorts at all 
grade levels. My middle and high school children need in-person learning and 
socialization just as much as elementary school. If middle and high school are not in this 
plan I support a plan to include them. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 8:15:50 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Allison Frenzel 

Comment: The situation in Sacramento City Schools needs to be addressed. How has every other 
district in the county figured out how to bring our children back? SCUSD and SCTA 
have not put students and families first and as a result our children are paying the price. 
The district has received millions and millions of Covid and reopening incentive dollars 
and we are still being told there are not appropriate desks in the rooms. The CDC has 
shifted requirements based on research and every teacher has been offered vaccines, and 
yet SCTA still insists on delaying negotiations and restricting access to a free and public 
education for students in Sacramento. The once “stable” cohorts have been completely 
destabilized by allowing only some students to return 4 days based on “state and district 
priority of need”, yet this is not published anywhere, and parents were not notified in 
advance that only certain children are entitled to increased instructional time, while 
others are not. If the cohorts are no longer stable, the CDC guidelines are being 
implemented across the county, and the district has received millions of dollars to solve 
this problem, there is absolutely no reason for additional delay. Not only should all 
students be able to return to school, but the school year should be extended to mitigate 
the consequences of SCUSD and SCTA’s disservice to the community. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 8:43:17 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Jessie Gouck 

Comment: I am writing in full support of collapsing the cohorts and allowing students to return for 
four in-person days for the remainder of the year.  I am speaking on behalf of my 
children, who are quite aware that others in our district and other districts have returned 
to school for more than two days.  They ask "why not us?" and I cannot give them a 
reasonable answer.   

There is so much enthusiasm from the students for the in-person learning days.  From 
spending time with their teachers and friends to the ability to work on projects 
surrounded by their peers rather than alone.   

Please give the students the chance to end school on a positive note - to enter summer 
with happy feelings towards school and away from their screens - and then let's get back 
to the business of preparing for full-time, in-person instruction in the fall.  Thank you. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 9:25:47 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Jessica Stolcenberg 

Comment: My family supports collapsing of cohorts, which follows the science and CDC guidelines 
that 3’ft spacing is sufficient. We support being back in the classroom full time in the 
fall. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 10:03:42 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Jackie Hegarty 

Comment: There is clear and blatant inequity occurring with the cohorts and Adding additional 
“needy” children to the classroom. What is the definition of “needy”? 

No one called to ask me how “needy” my kids are, how seeing their friends go to school 
4 days a week and not them, makes them feels excluded and not equal. How I have paid 
out of pocket for additional tutoring this whole year so they would “not fall behind”. I 
realize having the ability to do that makes me privileged in some ways. However, how 
can I explain to my kids that by following the rules and paying taxes to our school 
district, allows those administrators to not feel our kids are “needy enough” to return to 
the classroom 4 days week! 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 10:40:30 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Stella Steen 

Comment: To the Board, SCTA and SCUSD,  

As a parent of children who have been in SCUSD for nearly 10 years, I am weary. Weary 
of the ongoing and long term disputes between the SCTA and the district. Weary of 
arguments over budgets. Weary over the tension between those who are leading the 
district (SCTA, school board and the district alike) who use our children as pawns for 
political posturing and money. 

The SCTA has stated that they do not exist for the interest of the students. The district, 
despite its best intentions, are unable to open the doors of the schools. Who, then will 
fight for our children? Who has our children’s best interests in mind?  You have a duty to 
our children and taxpayers. Duty to spend tax money wisely and for the good of our 
children. 

SCUSD’s last day of normalcy was March 13, 2020. 43,000 children have not received, 
full time, in person instruction for 15 months. That’s 450 days. They’ve lost time with 
their peers. They’ve lost time building relationships with their teachers. They’ve stared at 
screens for months, if they bother to log on or turn on their screens. They’ve lost 
community. They’ve lost interest in learning. 

With vaccines widely available and all other governing authorities indicating it is safe to 
return to school, SCUSD needs to follow the science and return to full time instruction. 
Every other school district in the greater Sacramento area has committed to full time, in 
person instruction in the fall. Most, if not all have already returned at least 4 days a week. 
Meanwhile, SCUSD students get two days with no concrete plan for the fall. This is 
unacceptable.  

Parents are frustrated and have had enough. Enrollment will continue to decline as 
parents with means will move to private schools. You know this. Do you care? 

We are asking the Board, SCTA and SCUSD take action to: 



• Collapse the cohorts in all schools IMMEDIATELY and allow all students to be 
on campus for live instruction, for a minimum of four days a week.  

• Create a clear PLAN for the fall where our children will be back in school full 
time and in person.  

• Conduct negotiations NOW for the fall so parents can be assured that their 
children will return to normalcy during the 2021/2022 school year.  

Our children deserve better than what they have been offered. 

 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 10:47:50 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Helga Borrero 

Comment: As an educator in a different school district, but a parent in this school district, I know 
what high functioning district looks like. Sadly sac city unified school District does not 
demonstrate this. Blame it on the union,  blame it on the administration at the district 
level but this is absolutely despicable and disgusting that these two parties can never 
come to a consensus. The district has received millions of dollars to be able to come up 
with solutions and make the classrooms ready for our children to return. The union does 
not have our children in mind. And plays power trips , using our children as pawns. How 
is it that ALL other School districts in the surrounding area have managed to get their act 
together and welcome back students to four days a week without any hassles or 
problems? What other reasonable excuses are there at this point as to why all children 
weren’t able to come back on campus 4 days a week? All of our children deserve to be 
on campus receiving the education that they deserve and are supposed to be guaranteed. 
It is appalling what these power trips from both the union and the district  are costing our 
kids. This lack of agreement is creating a disservice for our children. Open up the 
schools at 3 feet apart distancing so that my child can enjoy her educational experience 
for the 16 days that remain of this horrific mess of a year. The union and district need to 
put their pride aside and out our children first. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 10:55:38 AM 
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5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Natasha Martin Lerner 

Comment: I am writing to support collapsing cohorts to be in step with the current public health 
guidance. While this is a step that could have been done weeks ago, I believe it is 
important to do it now to end the year on a positive note for students and to give parents 
confidence that the district is in step with other districts in our county. On a personal 
level, my children often comment that they wish they were going to school four days a 
week, and I think the reduction in screen time and increase in interpersonal contact 
would be a great way to end out the year. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 11:29:46 AM 



 
Agenda Item: 

5.0 Update on Re-Opening: Discussion/Approval of Collapsing Additional 
Cohorts 

 

S a c r a m e n t o  C i t y  U n i f i e d  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t  
 Board of Education Meeting 

May 20, 2021 Public Comments 

Name: Kristi Koumjian 

Comment: Dear school board members,  

Thank you for holding this special meeting to discuss, and hopefully approve, the 
collapsing of additional cohorts. I have two 4th grade students who would greatly benefit 
being back to school four days a week, even if it is just the short amount of time we have 
left in this school year. Collapsing cohorts follows the science and CDC guidelines that 
3’ft spacing is sufficient. Thank you for your consideration and for prioritizing the needs 
of students. 

Speaking as: Parent/Guardian 

Email  

Tel:  

Date/time Stamp: 5/25/2021 11:48:49 AM 


